
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Skagit County Hearing Examiner will hold a public 
hearing on Wednesday, June 8, 2011 in the Board of County Commissioners Hearing 
Room, 1800 Continental Place, Mount Vernon, Washington, at the hour of 9:00 a.m. or 
soon thereafter, for the purpose of determining whether the Hearing Examiner should 
approve, uphold or deny the following:  
 

A. Special Use Permit Application #PL11-0069 submitted by Skagit County Public 
Utility District #1 for “Phase II” waterline improvements along Josh Wilson Road.  
The project proposal consists of the installation of approximately 20,031 lineal feet 
(LF) of restrained 18-inch ductile iron water transmission main, including but not 
limited to, a 6” pressure reducing station, telemetry provisions and miscellaneous 
appurtenances.  The purpose of this project is to facilitate build-out of the Major 
Capital Improvements identified in the District’s State-approved 2007 Water System 
Plan.  The project is located within the designated Rural Reserve (RRv), Agricultural 
Natural Resource Lands (Ag-NRL), Bayview Ridge Urban Reserve (BR-URv), and 
Bayview Ridge Light Industrial (BR-LI) zoning/comprehensive plan designated 
areas as indicated in the Skagit County Comprehensive Plan and associated maps 
adopted October 10, 2007, and as thereafter amended.  Located within the right-of-
way associated with Josh Wilson Road.  Beginning just westerly of the 
intersection of Josh Wilson Road and Chuckanut Drive and continuing westerly 
along the northern one-half of the road way to the point of terminus which is 
located at Higgins Airport Way, Burlington, within portions of Sections 30 & 31, 
Township 35N, Range 4 E W.M., and portions of Sections 25, 26, 27, 34, 35 and 
36 Township 35N, Range 3 E W.M., situated within Skagit County, Washington.  
Staff Contact:  Brandon Black, Senior Planner – Team Supervisor. 
 

 
Your views for or against the requests are invited either by attendance, representation or 
letter.  Comments and/or facsimiles must be received by this office no later than 4:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, June 7, 2011 or be presented at the public hearing.  Email correspondence will 
not be accepted however comments may be submitted with the PDS website under the 
current legal notices tab.  


